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Faculty Senate Minutes
April 27th, 2021

The regular business meeting of the Faculty Senate was held on Tuesday, April 27, 2021, at 3:30 p.m., via Zoom. The Senate Vice-President was in the chair and the Secretary was present. The minutes of the last meeting were approved as amended.
SU President Charles Wight made announcements and answered questions.
Provost Karen Olmstead made announcements and answered questions.
The Senate President made announcements.
José Juncosa moved a motion, drafted with Anita Brown, which after debate and amendment passed as follows:
“Resolved:  The Faculty Senate will establish an ad hoc committee that will provide the Faculty Senate with a report that includes a recommendation and a rationale for the creation of a new standing committee, the General Education Oversight Committee (GEOC). This ad-hoc committee must obtain and consider input from the faculty at large and from the research and recommendations of the former General Education Reform Steering Committee (GESC).  
 
The ad-hoc committee’s report will be due to the Faculty Senate president no later than 30 September 2021, and must include the expected composition of the GEOC, its charge, and suggested wording for the Faculty Senate Bylaws.  The ad hoc committee may request additional time from the Faculty Senate if deemed necessary.  The GEOC’s duties may be expanded in the ad hoc committee’s report, but the duties should at least include:
 
· Reviewing, updating and creating course approval processes and guidelines for each General Education requirement.
· Approving courses within the undergraduate curriculum for specific General Education Categories.
· Coordinating with the University Academic Assessment Committee to evaluate student achievement of the SU Student Learning Objectives (SLOs) for General Education, and reporting to the Senate at least annually.
· Making recommendations to the Senate, with input from the Faculty and Administration, for the modification of the Student Learning Objectives and the General Education program, if necessary.  Recommendations for modification of the program or objectives must be accompanied by a report that includes impact studies.
· Making recommendations to the Faculty Senate for the establishment or dissolution of advisory subcommittees reporting to the GEOC.
· Working with the administration and department chairs to oversee adequate distribution and offerings of general education courses
 
The ad-hoc committee will also include in its report specific changes to the charges or composition of other standing committees of the Senate required by the establishment of the GEOC, if any.

Should the 2021 General Education Alternate Model be adopted, the GEOC would be the committee overseeing the implementation of that model.  In order to expedite course approval processes, the ad hoc Committee established in this motion will also be charged with proposing to the Faculty Senate the composition of advisory subcommittees for the GEOC that will develop and help implement course approval processes and guidelines in specific categories. Each subcommittee will specialize in one or more General Education categories, and at least three subcommittees will be proposed, one each for Diversity and Inclusion, Civic and Community Engagement, and Environmental Sustainability. 

Following receipt and consideration of this report, the Faculty Senate will vote on the creation of a General Education Oversight Committee as a new standing committee of the Senate.”
There were 15 votes in favor and none against.
José Juncosa moved a motion, drafted by Anita Brown, which after debate and amendment passed as follows:
“Resolved:  Should the 2021 General Education Alternate Model be adopted, the ad hoc committee created by the Faculty Senate to recommend the composition of a General Education Oversight Committee (GEOC) will also collect information that will be important for the development of course expectations and processes to approve courses.  By 30 November 2021, this committee will provide a report to the Faculty Senate that includes this information.  The committee will not make recommendations in this report.  

Examples of information the report would provide include:
· A list of deadlines that currently must be met to have new courses approved and added to the catalog so they can be offered in Fall 2023.
· A list of deadlines that must be met to have current courses approved for general education credit within the catalog so they can be offered as such in Fall 2023.
· Identification of best and worst transition practices determined by other institutions.
· Identification of existing requirements at other institutions for first year seminar, diversity & inclusion, civic engagement, environmental sustainability, and experiential learning general education courses.

The committee may provide any additional information it deems useful for the process of transitioning to the new general education model.”
There were 15 votes in favor and none against.
The meeting adjourned at 4:58 p.m.
Jennifer Martin, Secretary
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